
Please bring this Report to Town Meeting. 
Potluck lunch follows the meeting.

TOWN OF UNDERHILL
ANNUAL REPORT

FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 2017



Cover: The Underhill Ski Bowl (1937 – 1981) was a pioneering ski center in this part of Vermont.
Located on the former Lawrence Eagan farm between Stevensville Road and Mountain Road, it 
was founded by the Underhill Winter Sports Club, a group which included Underhill residents 
Eagan, Lawrence Casey, Jesse Holmes, Giles Willey and other area residents.
In 1946, the property was purchased by William and Emily Durbrow, with John Durbrow.  Later 
improvements included a disc lift, a warming hut with snack bar, and lights for night skiing.  The 
Ski Bowl had its heyday in the 1960s with weekend ski races and meets for all age groups and 
biweekly night skiing, which would attract 200-300 winter sports enthusiasts from the area.  
This photo taken by Earl Cross probably dates from the early 1940s and is used with permission of 
the Underhill Historical Society.  Additional Historical Society Earl Cross photographs are available 
at www.TimDurbrowPhotography.com.

The Town of Underhill dedicates this year’s Town Report to longtime Blakey Road resident Gerard 
‘Jerry’ Adams. 
Jerry joined the Underhill Jericho Fire Department in 1966 and was an active member for fifteen 
years, ultimately reaching the rank of Assistant Chief.  One of his main accomplishments, which 
continues to benefit the Town and Department to this day, was design improvements to the water 
supply. 
During that same time, Jerry was appointed to the Underhill Planning Commission from 1967 to 
1974 and had a hand in the first writing in the earliest versions of the Zoning Regulations.  
Jerry next was elected to the Underhill Selectboard and served from 1974 to 1983. He was Chair 
of the Board in 1981-82.  
The Town relied on Jerry’s Civil Engineering background for design of the Underhill Landfill, and 
again when the facility was closed.  To this day, he remains involved with the post closure process, 
monitoring the required semiannual groundwater test results.

Jerry returned to the Planning Commission in 
2004 and served for twelve more years in that 
capacity as a Commissioner.
Jerry was as one of the original 2008 
appointments to the Energy Committee. 
In that role, he is actively involved in home 
energy assessments for Underhill residents, 
and currently is helping to evaluate a 
proposed solar electric system.
Never afraid to get his hands dirty, he also 
worked with the Town Road Crew from 2014 
to 2016
Along with recognizing Jerry, the Town would 
like to thank Susan for sparing and supporting 
him for those many hours over so many years.
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TOWN OFFICERS 
Elected Town Officers 

Position Name Term Expires 
    
Moderator  William Wilson 1 year March, 2018 
    
Selectboard Rick Heh 3 years March, 2018 
 Kurt Johnson 3 years March, 2019 
 Patricia Sabalis 3 years March, 2020 
    
Town Clerk Sherri Morin 3 years March, 2020 
    
Town Treasurer Sherri Morin 3 years March, 2019 
    
Listers Vacant 

Lori Frohock 
Pamela Shover 

3 years 
3 years 
3 years 

March, 2018 
March, 2019 
March, 2020 

    
Agent to Convey Real Estate Vacant 1 year March, 2018 
 
Town Grand Juror 

 
Vacant 

 
1 year 

 
March, 2018 

    
Town Agent Vacant 1 year March, 2018 
    
Constable Vacant 1 year March, 2018 
    
Trustees of Public Funds Vacant 3 years March, 2018 
 Vacant 

Vacant 
3 years 
3 years 

March, 2019 
March, 2020 

    
Mount Mansfield Modified 
Union School Directors 

Peter Geiss 
Beth Racine 
Kevin Campbell 

3 years 
3 years 
3 years 

March, 2018 
March, 2019 
March, 2020 
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TOWN OFFICERS 
Elected Town Officers 

Position Name Term Expires 
    
Jericho-Underhill Library Trustees Anne Exler 4 years March, 2018 
 Laura Wolf 4 years March, 2019 
 Connell Gallagher 4 years March, 2020 
 Kristie Kapusta 4	years	 March, 2021 
    
Underhill-Jericho Park District Jim Massingham 3 years March, 2018 
 Paul Noel 3 years March, 2019 
 Andrew French 3 years March, 2020 
  	  
Justices of the Peace Linda Almy (D) 2 years Nov., 2018 
 James Beebe Woodard (D) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 Gael Boardman (R) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 John Connell (I) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 Bill Frank (D) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 Peter Geiss (I) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 Josephine McClellan (D) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
 Joseph O’Brien (D) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
  Patricia Sabalis (D) 2 years	 Nov., 2018 
    
Board of Civil Authority Town Clerk 

Selectboard 
Justices of the Peace 

  

 	   
Board of Abatement Town Clerk 

Selectboard 
Listers 
Justices of the Peace 
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CONTACT INFORMATION AND DATES TO REMEMBER! 

Town Meeting ~ 1st Tuesday in March  
 Dog Licenses ~ due by April 1st 

 
Property Taxes ~ 8/15, 11/15, 2/15 & 5/15  

______________________________________________________ 

 
 
SELECTBOARD 
Bi-weekly on Tuesday at 6 p.m. 
 
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD 
1st and 3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. 
 
PLANNING COMMISSION 
1st and 3rd Thursday at 6:30 p.m. 
 
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 
2nd Monday at 7:00 p.m. 
 
ENERGY COMMITTEE 
2nd Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
 
MOUNT MANSFIELD MODIFIED 
UNION SCHOOL DISTRICT 
1st and 3rd Monday at 6:30 p.m. 
 
DEBORAH RAWSON MEMORIAL 
LIBRARY BOARD 
3rd Thursday at 7:00 p.m. at the Library 
 
FINANCE DIRECTOR & HR 
MANAGER 
RaMona Sheppard 
rsheppard@underhillvt.gov 
Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
899-4434 x102 
 
HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT 
899-9959 
Nate Sullivan, Foreman 
Jed Abair, Scott Kilpeck 
Dwayne Norway 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
TOWN OF UNDERIHLL 
www.underhillvt.gov 
12 Pleasant Valley Rd  
PO Box 120 
Underhill, VT 05489 
Phone: (802)-899-4434  
Fax: (802)-899-2137 
 
TOWN ADMINISTRATOR 
Brian Bigelow 
bbigelow@underhillvt.gov 
Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
899-4434 x100 
 
TOWN CLERK AND TREASURER 
Sherri Morin 
smorin@underhillvt.gov 
Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
899-4434 x101 
 
PLANNING & ZONING 
ADMINISTRATOR 
Andrew Strniste 
astrniste@underhillvt.gov 
Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
899-4434 x106 
 
LISTERS 
Pam Shover, Chief Lister  
pshover@underhillvt.gov 
Lori Frohock 
lfrohock@underhillvt.gov		 
899-4434 x103 
 
ASSESSING CLERK 
Amanda Bosley 
abosley@underhillvt.gov 
Monday – Friday 8:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. 
899-4434 x104 
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FY19 Budget Explanations 

 

Summary: 

The FY19 budget presented for voter approval represents a decrease of 3.3% in total 

expenditures. However, as the result of a reduction in funding from other sources, the budget 

represents an increase in property tax revenue of 3.3%.  Since the grand list is projected to 

increase 3.0%, the property tax rate is projected to remain stable; increasing from $0.5095 to 

$0.5148 or a half a penny. 

Grant funding is down and there is no projection for new funding via loans.  Current policy 

requires an unassigned fund balance of 15% of budgeted expenditures.  The town had 16% at 

fiscal year end June 30, 2017.  As a result, there is no plan to use surplus to reduce tax revenue 

as has been the case in the last two years. 

Expenditures: 

FY19 expenditures will decrease 3.3% from FY18.  Of that amount, general expenditures are 

budgeted down 10.4% while highway expenditures will increase 2.4%. 

Salaries and Wages:   

Salaries and wages comprise 21.7% of the FY19 budget expenditures compared to 20.2% 

estimate for FY18.  The increase is the result of a budgeted raise of 1.0% for full time 

employees, an increase in labor costs in the lister/assessor department due to staff changes, a 

change in the utilization of part time workers in the highway department by increasing their 

hours from 300 per year to 660 per year, and an increase in election labor resulting from an 

additional primary election during 2018.  Selectboard stipends are reduced because two 

members have declined their annual $1,500 stipends. Part time employees will not receive a 

FY19 Expenditures
(not including sidewalk)

Salaries & Wages Mandatory Benefits Employee Insurances

Capital Outside Agencies Road Material & Upkeep

Debt Payments Local Agreement
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raise and any employees or officials under the minimum wage will increase to the state 

minimum wage of $10.50 per hour.   

Included in salaries and wages discussed above are employee payments of Cash In Lieu of 

health insurance.  These payments will be reduced from 40.0% of saved premium to 36.5% of 

saved premium in order to hold the payments at the current fixed dollar amount.  Cash In Lieu 

of payments are made to employees who have other health insurance coverage and waive the 

town’s coverage.  As a percentage of the total premiums, the town saves the cost of the full 

health insurance coverage.  There is an increase in the line item for the lister/assessor 

department because of the change in staff working enough hours to be eligible for the coverage.  

In addition, employees 65 and over who opt out of the town’s health insurance program, receive 

a percentage of the savings between the cost of the Medicare/Medigap coverage and the town 

offered health insurance coverage.  This payment was also held at the prior year fixed amount.   

Employee Insurance Benefits: 

Employee insurance costs comprise 3.3% of the FY19 budget expenditures compared to 2.6% 

estimate for FY18.  The insurance increase is the result of a 9.5% increase in health coverage 

premiums for the three covered employees, plus the addition of a new eligible employee.  The 

budget includes small increases in dental insurance premium at renewal in July 2018.  Vision 

insurance premium has not increased in two years, but we have included a small increase at 

renewal in January 2019.  

Other Employee Benefits: 

Workers’ Compensation costs are estimated to increase by 6.0% and Vermont Municipal 

Employees’ Retirement System contributions will increase 1.7%.  Social security and Medicare 

payroll taxes are unchanged.  Mandatory benefits – workers’ compensation, unemployment, 

social security, Medicare, and retirement – comprise 4.1% of the budget, up from 3.5%. 

Capital Expenditures: 

The Capital Improvement Program (“CIP”) was not updated for FY19. The CIP will be revisited 

in FY20.   There are no capital expenditures budgeted in FY19 for general areas, such as the 

town hall or school house.  For infrastructure, $75,000 is budgeted for gravel road rebuild and 

$169,000 for two bridge reconstructions.  Mountain Road engineering will move from FY18 to 

FY19 as the project was extended.  The total change to highway CIP is a reduction of 24.2%.  

Total capital expenditures comprise 10.7% of the budget compared to 18.9% in the prior year. 

Special Projects: The Sidewalk Project is further delayed.  Completion in FY19 will cost 

$354,325: $318,892 from a grant, $30,000 reserve, and $5,433 covered by FY19 taxes. 

Debt Expenditures: Total payments are scheduled to decrease from 7.2% of FY18 budget to 

4.8% of the FY19 budget.   

Submitted by, RaMona Sheppard, Finance Director 
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SELECTBOARD REPORT 
 
It is truly a privilege to serve on the Selectboard and work with our highly skilled and dedicated 
Town staff, employees, elected officials and community volunteers.  These folks do the hard 
work of managing the Town's day to day business.  New to the team this year are Amanda 
Bosley, Assessing Clerk, and Jed Abair who joined the Road Crew full time.  We are very 
pleased to have Amanda and Jed join the team.                  
   
The surprise October 29-30 storm with winds +/- 100 mph knocked out power to nearly all 
residences, damaging property and woodlands.  Huge thank you to our Underhill Road Crew as 
well as the utility companies and our own citizenry for assisting those in need, and repairing and 
cleaning up the damage.  FEMA funds are approved for Chittenden County.  Underhill has 
submitted and been approved for storm damage reimbursement.  
 
We have explored some cost savings opportunities, which are on the ballot for voters to 
decide.  One is to revoke the Tax Exempt status of the now defunct Maple Leaf Farm treatment 
center.  Another is to discontinue mailing printed copies of the Town Report to every household; 
instead, the Town could provide a link on the Town website for a "soft" copy and/or make 
printed copies available at Town Hall and other convenient locations for those who want one. 
 
Notable "accomplishments" this past year include:  
 
For fiscal 2018/2019 good news, the property tax rate is projected to remain stable, increasing 
from $0.5095 to $0.5148 or only a half penny. 
 
Planning Commission and our Zoning & Planning Director secured approval from the 
Department of Housing and Community Development for Underhill "Village Center" 
designation which recognizes its historic and cultural significance and will enable financial 
assistance opportunities.   
 
Planning Commission also proposed updates to our Unified Land Use & Development 
Regulations in alignment with our Underhill Town Plan objectives, to rectify inconsistencies and 
clarify issues that have arisen during the development review process, reduce potential for 
waivers and variances and provide administrative efficiency.           
 
Replacement of the nearly 50 year old Town Hall roof. 
 
Energy Committee working with GMP and Efficiency Vermont converted 14 street lights to 
LED resulting in over $1,000 annual savings to the Town.  
 
Conservation Commission hosted Clean-up Day at Ed Moore Park; is working on improved 
signage for Roaring Brook, Browns River, Mill Brook waterways and Crane Brook conservation 
lands, also has engaged experts for consultation on various subjects including identifying Town 
resources and open space for preservation consideration.   
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Historical Society continues to sponsor educational and enjoyable community events.  The 
Oktoberfest was again a big success.  Ongoing renovation of District No. 5 Schoolhouse (the 
only remaining of fifteen previously active school houses) inspires pride as we witness its return 
to glory and availability for community gatherings.  The target for renovation completion 
is 2019.  The building has received formal nomination to the National Register of Historic 
Places.  
  
Given increasing regulation, cost of materials, equipment, services, personnel and benefits, a 
major task of the Selectboard is to mitigate costs while maintaining our roads, bridges, culverts, 
buildings, vehicles and equipment.  A new challenge to Vermont municipalities is the state Act 
64 requirement that we implement a customized multi-year plan to stabilize road drainage 
systems and significantly reduce storm-water related erosion and the flow of phosphorous and 
other contaminants into our rivers and Lake Champlain.  Even with grant assistance, this 
regulation will challenge Town budgets.   
 
Standards for repair/replacement of bridges, culverts and roads are becoming more 
stringent.  Mountain Road bridge originally targeted for replacement in 2018 at an initial cost of 
$250K, by one recent estimate is now projected to cost just shy of one million dollars.  We paved 
portions of Pleasant Valley and Poker Hill Roads.  We have had a traditional plan to pave one 
mile of roadway per year at the approximate cost of $150K. However at this rate, we do not 
believe this will realistically or adequately maintain all 15 miles of our paved roads long-
term.  To address these issues, the Selectboard has formed a Highways Infrastructure and 
Equipment Committee to study the conditions of our roads, bridges and major culverts in order 
to identify practical and cost effective options for repair or replacement.  We thank the talented 
and experienced citizens who serve on this committee and provide valuable input.  
  
Because we have undertaken this evaluation of our infrastructure, we did not include a Capital 
Improvement Plan in this year's Town Report.  The Town will prepare a comprehensive CIP 
when the evaluation is complete.  In connection with the Capital Improvement Plan, we have 
made changes in plans for equipment purchase.  As an alternative to purchasing equipment 
"new" on a ten year cycle, we have chosen to repair our F350 pickup truck and our excavator  
(v. replace it at $250K) thereby extending the service life of our vehicles.   
 
Additional Challenges/Work for the coming year include: 
 
*  Exploring how to best serve commuter and mass transit needs in an environmentally friendly 
and cost effective means.  Our newly formed Alternative Transportation Committee is 
collaborating with Go Vermont, CATMA (Chittenden Area Transportation Management 
Association) and other resources to investigate Ride-Share and other options in addition to the 
GMT Jefferson commuter bus service.    
 
*  The much anticipated Underhill Flats Sidewalk project incurred additional design and right-of-
way delays.  It is currently undergoing review by the Agency of Transportation.  Construction 
may lapse from Summer 2018 to Spring of 2019.   
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*  Perpetual lease lands (known as glebe and other terms) trace back to Colonial times and were 
meant to support schools, seminary, social worship, etc.  Today, they have became a title search 
problem for properties with glebe or lease lands, affecting the ability to procure clear title for 
home mortgages and home sales.  Underhill is investigating options to simplify the conveyance 
of quitclaim deeds including amending the Town Charter.  The Vermont Legislature is also 
considering legislation this session that may make a change to the Town Charter unnecessary. 
 
*  Potential that Underhill, like Richmond, will transition from three Town Listers to the use of a 
professional certified assessor, a system some consider more cost effective and sustainable over 
the long term.  Given ongoing legislation and taxation complexities, the Lister position typically 
requires three years training and real estate knowledge.  
 
*  Careful review of proposals to site a Solar installation on the capped landfill (old dump) and to 
build a UJFD substation - both projects suggested on the Crane Brook Conservation Lands.  
 
*  Sediments in our Town swimming pond have accumulated to the degree that it is necessary to 
dredge and return the facility to proper depth and safe proportions.  
 
It has been a full year and we expect the next to be challenging and rewarding.  We welcome 
comments, suggestions, and volunteers.  
 
Rick Heh, Chair 
Kurt Johnson, Vice Chair 
Pat Sabalis 
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TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 
 
 
Fiscal Year 2016 - 2017 and Calendar Year 2017 are in the books. However you keep track of 
things, another interesting and productive year in Underhill has passed.  The majority of 
municipal projects of course run over multiple fiscal and calendar years.  As usual the variety of 
tasks undertaken by the Town bodies and staff is incredibly diverse.  Please take some time to 
review the enclosed reports.  Having said that, there remain several vacancies on some of the 
Town bodies.  Reviewing the reports of the various Boards, Committees and Commissions and 
attending a meeting or two may lead you to being interested in serving.  These are rewarding 
volunteer positions where you can make a difference for Underhill.  Please contact me with any 
questions. 
 
The Underhill Flats/Route 15 Sidewalk Project Preliminary Design is currently under review by 
the Vermont Agency of Transportation.  The anticipated ground breaking in the summer of 2017 
has come and gone to the disappointment of many.  Right of way and stormwater concerns were 
problematic and while fall of this year isn’t out of the question, spring of 2019 may be more 
likely.  Stormwater will become a term used with much greater frequency in the years to come. 
 
I would like to again make some note of organizations with varying levels (to include “little to 
none”!) of Town sponsorship, assistance or funding while providing other outlets for 
participating in the community and helping to make Underhill such a great place to live:  from 
the annual Harvest Market, to the Underhill Historical Society picking up where the Old 
Schoolhouse #5 Task Force left off, to the Community Banner Painters, to the various faith and 
service groups.   
 
As always I couldn’t possibly thank all of the individuals who have volunteered their time and 
talents to the Town of Underhill here.  I hope I’ve shown my appreciation for their efforts over 
the year.  Specific to 2017 the individuals who helped out their neighbors and the Town during 
the October 29-30 Windstorm and subsequent clean up were greatly appreciated by all. 
  
Local media including Mount Mansfield Community Television, The Mountain Gazette and 
Front Porch Forum continue to help “get the word out” but if you have any questions or 
comments, please give a call or stop by. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Brian Bigelow, Town Administrator 
bbigelow@underhillvt.gov 
899-4434 x100 

 



27



28

PLANNING COMMISSION REPORT 

The Town Plan reflects Underhill residents’ vision of the community they want. The 
Planning Commission is charged with creating a new Town Plan every eight years and 
implementing the goals of that plan by writing, revising, and updating Land Use and 
Development Regulations. 

For the past two years, the Planning Commission has focused on clarifying Underhill’s 
Unified Land Use and Development Regulations, making them more supportive of the 
Town Plan. Thoughtful citizen input gathered in six public hearings helped the Planning 
Commission formulate its proposal on the issues:  

~ The creation of a new zoning district for the village of Underhill Center. 
Currently, the Center is part of the Water Conservation District, in which all lots 
are supposed to have at least five acres. The new, compact district would better 
reflect existing lot size and bring more lots into conformance. All septic would 
still be regulated by the State of Vermont and all housing would still be required 
to adhere to Vermont health regulations.   

~ Clarifying language that has been confusing or contradictory and make changes 
to rules regarding accessory dwelling and multi-family dwellings.  

A link to the complete Land Use and Development Regulations with proposed changes 
indicated can be found on the Town’s homepage, www.underhillvt.gov. 

Other Planning Commission activities have included working more closely with the 
Development Review Board, the Energy Committee, and the Conservation Commission 
in an effort to implement Town goals regarding affordable housing, renewable energy, 
and natural resources. We expect to expand these activities in 2018. We also are working 
with the Jericho Planning Commission to coordinate policies, goals and activities in the 
Underhill Flats (Riverside) area. 

Irene Linde retired from the Planning Commission in 2017 after decades of service. She 
is sorely missed! Two new members, John Drew from Underhill Center and David 
Glidden from North Underhill, are contributing fresh ideas and perspectives. We are very 
grateful to, and thankful for, our smart and capable Planning and Zoning Director, 
Andrew Strniste. Residents are welcome at our meetings at the Town Hall at 6:30 on the 
first and third Thursdays of each month, and you are welcome to contact any of us at any 
time to talk about any aspect of Town planning. 

Planning Commission members: 

Nancy Bergersen, John Drew, David Edson, David Glidden, Carolyn Gregson, Catherine 
Kearns, Pat Lamphere, Andrea Phillips, Cynthia Seybolt 
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CONSERVATION COMMISSION REPORT 

The Underhill Conservation Commission’s (UCC) duties are to 1. Make inventories and conduct 
continuing studies of the natural resources of the municipality including ground waters, prime 
agricultural, forest and other open land; 2. Maintain an inventory of Town lands with historic, 
educational, cultural, scientific, or archaeological values of interest; 3. Recommend the purchase 
or rights to property; 4. Receive appropriations for operating expenses through the budget; 5. 
Receive money or grants for the purposes of conservation commission duties; 6. Receive gifts of 
land or other property; 7. Administer the lands or other property for conservation purposes; 8. 
Assist the Planning Commission or Development Review Board (DRB) by providing advisory 
environmental evaluations made to those bodies for permits for development; 9. Cooperate with 
the Selectboard, Planning Commission, DRB or road committee on matters affecting the local 
environment or natural resources of the Town. 10. Encourage through educational activities the 
public understanding of local natural resources and conservation needs and best practices; (See: 
24 V.S.A. 4505.) 

The UCC consists of a nine member commission and  meets in the Town Hall at 6:30 on the 
second Monday of the month.   

UCC 2017 activities and educational programs included:  

Underhill Town Meeting – March 2017 - The UCC had an informational booth at the Underhill 
Town Meeting.  Residents learned about invasive plant and insect species. 

Living with Black Bears – April 20, 2017 - Presentation by Forrest Hammond, VT ANR 
Wildlife Biologist. Forrest discussed the current black bear situation in the state and gave advice 
on how to avoid bears and what to do if encountered; and shared common sense strategies for 
protecting your pets and property from black bear destruction. 

Green Up Day – May 3, 2017 – Green-Up Day was a great success.  The total amount of trash 
and debris collected included: 90 green bags of unspecified trash; 40 small tires, 7 large tires; 1 
coconut, and a porcupine.  There is a concern that people are turning in tires that are not from 
clean-up efforts.  Thanks to all the “collecting” volunteers. Contact Brian Bigelow at 899-4434 
for information about this year’s Green-Up Day.  

Bird Friendly Maple – May 26, 2017 – Presentation by Steve Hagenbuch, Audubon VT 
Biologist, and Eric Sorkin, Runamok Maple Producer. Steve discussed strategies for maintaining 
a bird friendly habitat.  Eric spoke about his experiences applying the principles to his woodlands 
and maple grove.  

Annual Plant Sale – June 3, 2017 - The UCC raised $355.75.  Many thanks to everyone who 
contributed and/ or purchased plants.  Money raised from the plant sales is used to fund 
educational programs and other activities. This year’s event will be Saturday, June 2, 2018.   
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Wildlife Habitat Connectivity, Prime Agriculture, and Open Space Planning – September 
11, 2017 - Regina Mahoney, CCRPC presented an overview of  resources, methodologies, and 
tools available for use in the official Town planning processes including Open Space Planning, 
Community Strategies for Forests and Wildlife, and methods to drive community awareness and 
involvement in town planning.    

Moore Park Clean Up Day – September 30, 2017 – Conservation Committee members, 
members of the Selectboard and respective spouses convened to remove dead wood, debris, and 
trash from the Moore Park and the town picnic area by confluence of Crane Brook and the 
Brown’s River. Multiple loads of debris were loaded into the truck loaned by Kurt Johnson and 
taken to the Chamberlin’s burn pile.  Firewood was stacked for the taking.  Many thanks for all 
the volunteers who pitched in to clean up Moore Park and the town picnic area.  

Forest Assessment at Crane Brook Conservation District (CBCD)  - November 2017 – Ethan 
Tapper, Chittenden County Forester walked the Crane Brook area lands and thereafter presented 
an assessment of the upland forest, wetlands, and riparian habitat along Crane Brook.  He 
identified deer trails, and noted the presence of invasive plants that pose a serious threat to the 
health of the CBCD.  The UCC is developing a management plan and will work with Ethan to 
mitigate/abate the invasive species.   

Conservation Signage – Replacement signs for signs damaged by vandalism in the CBCD were 
installed. Additional signage outside of the CBCD for Mill and Crane Brooks and Browns and 
Seymour Rivers will be installed in the spring.     

Ash Tree Inventory Project - The UCC is available to individual landowners for consultation at 
the landowner's request.  

Lamoille River Basin Project - The UCC is waiting to hear results from the Seymour River 
study.   Brian Bigelow, CCRPC Rep, is the coordinator. 

Thank you to the residents of Underhill, Brian Bigelow, Town Administrator, the Selectboard 
and the members of the Underhill Conservation Commission for your support and involvement 
in the UCC 2017 activities and programs. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karen McKnight, UCC Chair                                                                                                      
Amy Golodetz, (Vice-Chair), Daphne Tanis (Secretary), Betsy Chapek, Laurie Graham, Peter 
Hiskes, Patrick Lamphere, Nancy McRae, Dan Steinbauer   
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DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD REPORT  

	

 

The Underhill Development Review Board (DRB) consists of a seven member board with three 
Alternate Positions appointed by the Selectboard for terms of three years on staggered renewal 
dates.  The DRB functions in a quasi-judicial capacity for purposes of interpreting and making 
land use decisions which go beyond the authority granted to the Zoning Administrator under the 
Underhill Unified Land Use and Development Regulations.  The DRB is an interpretative board 
which typically reviews cases that involve subdivision of land, variance requests, and conditional 
uses and is the appellate board to decisions made by the Zoning Administrator.  The quasi-
judicial aspect of the DRB means that we follow specific rules of procedure when considering a 
case that is brought before the board and our decisions are appealable to the Environmental 
Division of VT Superior Court.  We attempt to maintain a high level of transparency in the 
evidentiary and decision making process and are guided by the Town Plan when encountering a 
conflict in the regulations. 

Many of us choose to live in a rural environment like Underhill for the quality of life, quality of 
schools, small town atmosphere, and access to the outdoors.  The DRB serves as a feedback 
conduit to the Planning Commission, the Town board charged with crafting our development 
regulations.  We often communicate specific issues, situations or concerns encountered during 
the development review process.  Land use and development is sometimes an emotionally 
charged affair that affects our greatest attribute, the Town.  While the DRB contains a diverse 
cross section of the Underhill population, we are only as good as the level of participation.  We 
encourage anyone with an interest in the development process, the growth of the Town, or the 
future of Underhill to become involved with either the DRB or the Planning Commission.  The 
DRB has regular meetings on the first and third Mondays of the month, 6:30 PM at the Town 
Hall.  Meetings are open to the public.  Contact Andrew Strniste in the Planning & Zoning 
Office @ 899-4439 x106, (astrniste@underhill.gov ) with questions. 

 
The Development Review Board members are: 
 
Charles “Charlie” Van Winkle, Chairman  Penny Miller, Secretary 
Matt Chapek      Mark Green 
Karen McKnight     Stacey Turkos 
Daniel Lee      Shanie Bartlett (alternate) 
Will Towle (alternate)     Mark Hamelin (alternate) 
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DEVELOPMENT REVIEW BOARD REPORT  

	

Docket	#	 Property	Code	 Applicant	 Type	of	Hearing	 Detail	 Hearing		
Date	

Approved/	
Denied	

DRB-16-05	 VT683	 Poley	 Variance	 Construct	Addition	
in	Setback	 18-Jul-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-06	 RV097	 Chamberlin	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 18-Jul-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-07	 DO011	 Stone	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 18-Jul-16	 Approved	

DRB-15-05	 BE116	 Lamphere	 Final	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 18-Jul-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-01	 HR016	 Jacobs	 Final	Subdivision	Review	 5-Lot	Subdivision	 3-Oct-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-08	 RV284	 McClellan	 Variance	
Expand	

Nonconforming	
Structure	

3-Oct-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-09	 NR050	 Gibson	 Subdivision	Amendment	 Modify	Building	
Envelope	 17-Oct-16	 Approved	

DRB-16-10	 IS111	 Wishinski	 Conditional	Use	Review	 Conversion	of	Living	
Space	 31-Oct-16	 Denied	

DRB-17-01	 WC	 Baslow/Palmer	 Appeal	 Appeal	of	Zoning	
Violation	 6-Feb-17	 Appeal	

Reversed	

DRB-17-02	 PV079	 Tomasi	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 20-Feb-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-03	 BE046	 Burroughs	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 20-Feb-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-04	 IS318	 Marais	 Sketch	Plan	 3-Lot	Subdivision	 20-Feb-17	 Approved	

DRB-16-06	 RV097	 Chamberlin	 Prelim	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 6-Mar-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-05	 KR018	 Racine	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 3-Apr-17	 Continued	

DRB-16-07	 DO011	 Stone	 Prelim	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 17-Apr-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-06	 PV001	 Davis	 Conditional	Use	 Conversion	of	Living	
Space	 17-Apr-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-08	 FU023	 Viggato	 Site	Plan	Review	 Access	to	a	Class	IV	
Road	 1-May-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-03	 BE046	 Burroughs	 Prelim	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 22-May-17	 Approved	

DRB-16-06	 RV097	 Chamberlin	 Final	Subdivision	Review	&	
Conditional	Use	Review	

2-Lot	Subdivision	
and	Development	in	
Class	II	Wetland	

Setback	and	Class	III	
Wetland	

22-May-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-07	 PY	 Piney	Grove	
HOA	 Subdivision	Amendment	 Modify	Stormwater	

Plans	 22-May-17	 Continued	

DRB-16-07	 DO011	 Stone	 Final	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 5-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-09	 VT413	 Brewer	 Conditional	Use	review	 Conversion	of	Living	
Space	 5-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-02	 PV079	 Tomasi	 Prelim	Subdivision	Review	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 5-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-07	 PY	 Piney	Grove	
HOA	 Subdivision	Revision	 Modify	Stormwater	

Plans	 19-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-10	 JB024	 Pepi	 Subdivision	Amendment	 Modify	Building	
Envelope	 19-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-11	 ST219	 Howard	 Variance	 Construct	Addition	
in	Setback	 19-Jun-17	 Approved	

DRB-17-12	 DW043	 Hall	 Sketch	Plan	 2-Lot	Subdivision	 19-Jun-17	 Approved	
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UNDERHILL ENERGY COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
The Energy Committee was created by the Underhill Selectboard in 2008.  The mission of the 
Energy Committee is to: 
 

• study and make recommendations that reduce energy consumption in town assets: 
buildings, equipment, etc. 

• provide public forums that educate Underhill citizens on how to reduce energy 
consumption in their homes, buildings, motorized equipment, and lifestyles. 

• encourage the community to move to clean sources of low carbon energy such as solar. 
• assist in analyzing and/or implementing energy projects as designated by Selectboard. 
• help in the development or revision of the town energy plan. 

 
Town Energy Plan 
 
The Committee has been and will continue to be involved in modifying the Town energy plan to 
meet, if possible, the requirements of the regional plan for the county. Only by meeting these 
requirements can the town be guaranteed to get “substantial deference” rather than just “due 
consideration” in hearings before the Public Utilities Commission regarding siting of large 
renewable energy projects.   
 
The principal tasks in this effort include:  
 

1. Designating preferable areas for siting renewable energy projects to meet regional goals 
for the Town while also meeting the equally important siting restrictions set out in the 
Town plan and zoning regulations. 

 
2. Identifying ways for the Town and residents to reduce energy consumption in various 

sectors: transportation, heating, electricity. 
 
This is very much a work in progress as the regional plan has yet to be completed. The 
Committee will continue to work with the Planning Commission and the Planning Administrator 
in this effort. 
 
Streetlights 
 
During 2017, the Selectboard signed a memorandum of agreement with Efficiency Vermont to 
go ahead on conversion to LED’s by Green Mt Power. The Committee acted as energy advisers. 
The Town will save approximately $1000 a year in lease payments to GMP. 
 
In doing the conversion, the Selectboard and the Energy Committee took into account voiced 
concerns about the change in lamps - LED lamps project a whiter light than the replaced sodium 
vapor lamps – and several adjustments have been made to accommodate residents. Shielding of 
nearby streetlights is available for any residents in Underhill Center, on Park street or on Rt15 
north of Park Street. 
 

 
Landfill Solar 
 
In August, the Selectboard received a proposal from a solar developer to place a 150kw solar 
array on the Town capped landfill. The developer would own the array and would assume: 
 

1. arrangement and costs of an engineering study of the site 
2. costs of installing and operating the solar array and all subsequent maintenance 
3. any liabilities pertaining to building and operation of the array 

 
The developer would pay annual lease and real estate tax payments to the Town and sell electric 
energy “credits” to the Town to reduce electricity costs of the Town Garage by approximately 
10%. 
 
The Selectboard asked the Energy Committee to look at the proposal and evaluate it in terms of 
feasibility and value to the Town. This has included looking at possible pollution issues at the 
landfill, similar developments in other towns, alternatives to the proposal, finances, and 
conservation issues. The Committee will be making recommendations to the Selectboard in the 
near future. 
 
Button Up program 
 
The Energy Committee joined Efficiency Vermont’s Button Up program to promote 
weatherization of homes by Underhill residents. One information forum has been held to date 
with more to follow. They will be announced as they are scheduled. 
 
Energy Committee Members 
Peter Bennett, Chair, Tom Moore, Vice Chair, 
Jerry Adams, Michael Oman, Nicole Bourassa, Dwight DeCoster, Ruth Julianelle 
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UNDERHILL RECREATION COMMITTEE REPORT 
 
Members: 
Bernie Peine, Chair 324-6450 
   
 
 The committee is primarily responsible for maintenance of the Town Pond, tennis 
courts, and Casey’s Hill.  As always, we hired the lifeguard, arranged for the portable toilet at 
the pond, did regular water testing at the pond, and brush hogged Casey’s Hill.  
 

The results from the survey we conducted in 2017 made it clear what our focus will be 
for 2018. We appreciate your time to complete the survey.  The survey indicated that relatively 
few residents actually use the facilities during the year and the primary recommendations by 
those who use them is to continue to maintain the Town Pond, which will require dredging to 
reestablish an appropriate depth. The next area of focus will be to maintain the picnic tables. 
While the tennis courts need repairs, the survey pointed out that the courts were not used by 
many residents and they do not want us to focus on replacing them.  

 
The tennis courts were repaired back in 2009 with a “membrane” process that was 

expected to last 4-5 years. We have had 6 good years on the repairs. However, those repairs are 
starting to fail and other cracks are appearing. We expect that the courts will start to become 
unplayable within the next 1-3 years.  Additional repairs may not be practical; the courts have 
well exceeded their typical 25-year life expectancy (they were built in the early 1970’s!).  The 
community will need to determine the value of having playable courts available locally. Tennis 
aficionados, beginners, the MMU High School Team, and the LiveYers use the courts 
throughout the Spring, Summer and Fall.  Untold numbers of kids have learned to ride their 
bikes on one of the few off-the-roads paved areas in Town. We will work to obtain funding 
from grants, fund raisers, accept donations and use volunteers to make help repairs.   

 
Finally, the Recreation Committee is seeking new members. Meetings are scheduled on 

the first Thursday of every month at 6:00pm. If you are interested in joining the Recreation 
Committee, taking on a leadership role, and running with various initiatives please reach out to 
us and let us know.  
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HIGHWAYS INFRASTRUCTURE AND EQUIPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT 

Members: Clarke Elliott, Kurt Johnson, Mike Morin, Andy Rowe, Nate Sullivan, Mike Weisel 

The committee was established on June 20, 2017 with the mission to inventory the Town’s 
capital assets including Town facilities, infrastructure, equipment and other planned capital 
improvements. From here the committee is to recommend Town highway projects for inclusion 
in the Capital Improvement Plan (CIP). In addition to our Road Foreman, the team is primarily 
composed of residents with professional backgrounds in road and infrastructure projects. The 
committee currently meets at 5:00 pm on the 2nd Monday of the month and has been engaged at 
this since July 2017. 

Initially much of the team’s focus was more short term in nature in order to address the need for 
prioritizing the 2017 crack sealing work intended to prevent premature pavement failure. This 
work transitioned to developing a strategy for prioritizing and determining future paving 
projects. The team has made good progress compiling and reviewing our recent paving projects. 
In some cases more research is required to understand why some paved roads have not held up 
well. Crack sealing will address some of this, but certainly there are cases where underlying road 
bed issues will need to be addressed to extend future pavement life.  The team is keenly aware of 
the need to approach this and other highway projects in Town in a cost effective manner. 

More recent focus has been placed on our bridges and culvert structures. As such we’ve engaged 
with a couple engineering firms to help us.  On Pleasant Valley Road two bridges have been 
identified as requiring attention.  The one at the intersection of Deane Road over the Seymour 
River dates back to 1927 and will need to be replaced in the not too distant future. This will be 
an expensive project and certainly drive a need to seek state and federal aid. The other bridge 
over the Browns River was constructed in 1957 and is in very good condition except for the 
downstream side where salt runoff has caused damage to the edge of the bridge deck and some 
corrosion of an underlying steel beam. We retained an engineering firm to provide an estimate 
for repair and it has been included in this year’s budget. In addition the team has three other 
structures on its radar, Mountain Road bridge over Harvey Brook, Corbett Road and North 
Underhill Station Road culverts. Recent Act 64 Clean Water legislation has also brought a 
culvert on Irish Settlement Road to our attention and there will likely be more candidates.  

We also will give our gravel roads more detailed attention later in the year. In addition we’ll 
soon begin working with the Planning Commission CIP subcommittee to generate the 2018 CIP 
incorporating these projects over a 10 year span.  

We are very fortunate to have such capable residents in Town on this team!  We look forward to 
the challenges in front of us and finding appropriate cost effective solutions supported by state 
and federal grants where applicable.                                                                                                                                       
              
Kurt Johnson 
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ALTERNATIVE TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE REPORT 

Members: Sue Cromwell, Kurt Johnson, Cat Kearns, Ann Linde, Mike Oman 

The committee was established on June 20, 2017 with the mission to identify and explore local 
and regional transportation options with the goal of increasing the availability of cost effective, 
convenient and accessible public transportation services. The committee currently meets at 6:30 
pm on the 3rd Wednesday of the month with the first meeting held on August 16, 2017. 

 Initial meetings have been focused on general education of team members and discussion on 
some of the challenges we face and potential community needs. The team has a strong interest in 
learning specific interests of Underhill residents and will soon employ surveys to do so. 
Simultaneously we’ve looked into different types of public transportation organizations and 
services available locally and employed in other areas as well. In doing so we’ve connected with 
the Chittenden Area Transportation Management Association (CATMA) and the Mt Mansfield 
Village Community. First we’ll discuss CATMA with whom we expect to begin working more 
closely. This should help enhance the quality of our surveys to better understand our community 
needs and to help us pursue cost effective services to best meet the interests of our Town. This 
organization has already partnered with Williston and we will likely follow suit.   

The Mt Mansfield Village is the first of its kind for Vermont and expects to grow along with the 
~ 200 other nonprofits like it already established across the country. Their mission is to help 
older adults to age at home in the community by coordinating a number of services provided by 
vetted volunteers. Since transportation is a primary service for them there is synergy for us to 
strengthen the connection. To that point we invited them to join CATMA at our January 11 
community presentation where residents were able to learn more about both organizations. In 
addition we invited community members from Cambridge and Jericho. GMT also had 
representatives in the audience and addressed questions regarding their services. 

As we continue to develop these relationships we expect to refine our areas of focus and begin 
work this year to identify and develop the programs that will best suit Underhill. We will 
continue to reach out to our neighbors to enable a more expansive set of solutions. 

We have a very committed team and expect to make significant progress this year with 
transportation alternatives for our Town that will be valued!   

 Kurt Johnson 
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ESSEX RESCUE, INC. 
1 Educational Drive
Essex Junction, VT 05452
Phone (802) 878-4859  Fax (802) 878-1246

Volunteers in service since 1971 

 

Essex
Rescue
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Jericho Underhill Library District
Annual Report

For the year ending December 31, 2017.

 Library Director’s Report by Holly Hall

MISSION STATEMENT

The Deborah Rawson Memorial Library provides community access to information, ideas and enriching experiences.

   ibrary Statistics and Information:
	      The Deborah Rawson Memorial 
library had 29,323 people visited the 
library this past year. 59,404 items were 
checked out.  The library had programs 
for all ages including 200 programs 
for youth, 220 programs for adults.  
The library continues to provide books 
to the XYZ Senior Luncheon as well 
as the Jeri-Hill Apartments thanks to 
the volunteer efforts of Nancy Craig. 
Homebound delivery is available if you 
physically are unable to come to the 
library.  Just call to request a visit.
     Currently the library has 26,360 
items that include books, magazine 
subscriptions, DVDs, Books on CD and 
Music CDs.  Downloadable audiobooks 
and ebooks are also available using our 
website and a current library card.	        
     The library continues to add 
new items and offer a wide variety of 
programs.  If you have an idea for a 
program you would like the library to 
offer let us know!  Sign up to receive 
our newsletter to see what is happening 
at the library.  You can sign up for it on 
our website www.drml.org
          If we don’t have what you are 
looking for we are happy to borrow it 
from another library for you!  DRML 
is part of a statewide courier system so 
we can easily get items for you as long 
as some library in the state owns it.  
We can also borrow out of state which 
might take a bit longer.  Call the library 
for more details or with questions. 899-
4962.
      No computer at home? Stop by 
and use ours!  We have six desktop 
computers available for anyone to use as 
well as laptops that adults can use in the 
building.  Our staff is always available to 
assist you.   WiFi is available 24/7 with 
no password needed.  We also have a fax 
machine, a copier and a scanner available 

to use for a small fee.
     Our Master Gardeners and volunteers 
delivered to the Jericho Underhill food 
shelf and Jeri-Hill Apartments produce 
from the library gardens.
     The library hours are Tues. and 
Thurs. 12-8, Wed. and Fri. 10-6, Sat. 
10-2 and Sun. 1-4 (Sept through May).  
The library is closed on Mondays.

Board of Trustees Report:
	 Next month January 2018 the 
Deborah Rawson Library celebrates its 
20th year of existence. Hopefully you 
can help us celebrate by being an active 
patron. Libraries are alive due to people.
 
Board Doings
	 Due to illnesses, life circumstances 
and moves we began the year with a 
substantial number of new people on 
the board. It became a time of changes. 
To address the information gap a Board 
of Trustees Manual was prepared and 
published. It was designed to help guide 
and answer frequently asked questions 
including board member names, contact 
info, web sites, the board year, events, 
duties, committee personnel, state laws 
and library procedures. 
	 Along that line we have been guided 
by our current Vice Chair in reviewing, 
tweaking and overhauling board policies. 
Every month Anne Exler gives a review 
of a policy, identifies the areas that need 
to be updated and presents researched 
examples. The board then discusses 
and comes to consensus on the needed 
changes. Recent state law changes 
necessitates total over haul of two or 
three policies. Thereafter policies will 
be reviewed each and every year so all 
trustees are familiar with our governing 
regulations.
	 A number of trustees attended 
the VT State Library Trustees and 

Friends Conference at Champlain 
College this past November. The Open 
Meeting Law was discussed at length 
and will help us in our rewriting of this 
topic in our policy manual. The other 
outstanding session was on fund raising. 
Again a number of ideas were raised and 
maybe implemented in the near future.

Fund Raising and Patron Social 
Opportunities
	 This past February the library 
sponsored a Wine and Dessert Night. 
It was well attended and enjoyed by 
those same. When attendees asked if it 
was already on the books for next year 
we knew we had a winner. Since it was 
a very successful fund raiser, look for 
this event to be repeated in February or 
March of 2018.
	 In September the public was again 
very generous with their book donations 
for our Annual Book Barn Sale. With 
the help of trustees, family, friends and 
library patrons   we had a decent sale. 
Besides raising money for the library 
we were happy to provide a location 
for neighbors to meet up and exchange 
some pleasantries during the Harvest 
Market.
	 We have just successfully completed 
our 3rd November Basket Raffle. This 
year we were very grateful to Snowflake 
Chocolates for sponsoring a Basket. Pat 
Stone a library patron made cloth post 
cards (dogs/cats) to be the centerpiece 
of a Post Card Basket.  Fact: Even though 
not on card stock they can be hand 
canceled at the post office and sent 
through the US Postal system. A book 
on the history of Vermont Post Cards 
anchored the basket with dog and cat 
toys and training treats filling the rest 
of the container. A Mystery Book Basket  
 
 

L

Continued on page 3
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 Library Director’s Report Continued... by Holly Hall

competed with an All About Maple Basket 
loaded with syrup, candies and other 
treats. Would you as a patron be 
willing to put together a basket for 
our Raffle in November 2018? We 
have a few months yet and would like 
to hear your ideas. Please approach a 
trustee or give the library staff contact 
information so we can talk further. 
(Names are on the last page of this 
letter.) We are hoping for 20 baskets in 
2018.
	 A new and exciting addition to our 
fund raisers will be an Adult Sip and 
Spell night. The theme will be is words 
associated with Vermont. There will 
be a limited number of contestants so 
register early for your chance to be in 
our 1st Annual Spelling Bee.  Look for 
this event in early 2019.  It will have 
all the elements of a student bee with 
some adult twists on the rules and the 
beverages.  Audiences are also wanted 
and welcome. We are always on the 
lookout for new, exciting, and social 
fundraising gatherings.

Final Note
	 The DRML was proud to be available 
to local the local community and patrons 

during the sustained and wide spread 
power outage from the recent storm. 
The library is on a main trunk electrical 
line and was up and open for business 
very early in the outage. Many library 
patrons used the library for access 
to their personal computers and the 
internet. Not an electrical outlet was free 
and all public computers were constantly 
used. It was gratifying to see the parking 
lots full, all chairs occupied, and warm 
happy patrons. Glad to be there for you. 

Joann Osborne, Chair

Friends of DRML report:
	 The Friends of the DRML meet once 
a month at the library to collaborate and 
coordinate resources and programming 
with our local library Board and library 
Director.  An Annual meeting is held 
each November to review the Friends of 
the DRML current financials and discuss 
the current year of activities.  Both 
the monthly meetings and the Annual 
meeting are posted at the library and are 
open to the public.
	 The Friends of the DRML provide 
the library with requested and needed 
programs, supplies, and equipment 

that enhance and strengthen our local 
library.  The Friends group sponsors 
a variety of engaging programs and 
speakers, reflective of youth and 
adult interests.  Recently, the Friends 
group has purchased multiple museum 
memberships.
	 Revenues are raised by way of 
donations to the Friends of DRML, the 
sale of books, buttons, bumper stickers, 
tote bags, and puppets.  Opportunities 
to attend a Friends of the DRML 
meeting and support the important and 
valuable asset of our community library 
are posted on the Friend’s bulletin board 
above the library photo copier.  Please 
join us!

Friends of the DRML
Christine Ryan

Secretary/Treasurer 
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Annual Report 
Board of Trustees 

Jericho-Underhill Water District 
P.O. Box 174 

Underhill, Vermont 05489 
October 1, 2016 to September 30, 2017 

 
 Former JUWD trustee president, Peter Mitchell, served as Moderator for the 2016 
Annual Meeting. The Board consisted of Joseph P. O’Brien, President, Jason P. Ritter, 
Trustee and Stephen Jennings, Trustee. Jane Maheux served as Clerk and Treasurer and 
the assistant Clerk was Jason Ritter. Meter Reader and Collector was Dwight DeCoster, 
and the Auditors were Vicki Milton, Harland Blodgett, and Bill VanDeVenter.   Marc 
Maheux performed the duties of Chief Operator and was assisted by Assistant Operator 
Michael R. Willard.  Helen Miller was our local water tester. The Board wishes to thank 
everyone for their work this past year. 
 
 The Jericho-Underhill Water District provided drinking water and fire hydrant 
access to 324 residential and business connections representing about 900 people within 
the District. During the past year drinking water supplied to the District averaged about 
48,000 gallons per day.  Water delivered to District customers this year was of high 
quality and adequate quantity and met all state and federal requirements.  
 
 Listed below are some highlights of the past year: 
 

• Our staff continued identifying all roadside curb stops so that we could have all 
locations mark by GPS technology as part of the Drinking Water Asset 
Management Grant that we received.  Mapping of all assets will be completed 
throughout the year and all data will be digitalized. 

• The Board of Trustees worked on new language and made editing changes in the 
district’s Regulations Manual.  Work on this continued for most of the year. 

• The Board was informed that our engineered plan of improvement for customers 
on Maple Ridge Road was approved by the State as a ‘fundable project’.  The 
estimated cost of $350,000 that would take customers off the cistern at the top of 
the road and provide required pressure levels was discussed.  The Board decided 
not to bring the funding question (bonding vote) to our customers for the project 
because of the cost and improvements for only eight homes. 

• The Board and staff reviewed our Allocation for Service application process and 
added new language requiring more details from those seeking to become 
customers of the JUWD.  We now require engineer drawings for all new hook-
ups. 

• We were very pleased with the work of O’Leary and Burke Engineering of Essex 
in their continued documentation by GPS of all curb stops and all service lines 
and other JUWD assets. 

• Marc Maheux, our Chief Operator, created a computer application that 
accompanies our meter reading program that monitors overuse for individual 
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house readings.  This program alerts us to possible leaks, especially in homes that 
may be vacant for extended periods. 

• The JUWD Capital Improvement Plan was reviewed throughout the year.  Items 
of improvement needs with time lines and estimated costs are tracked with this 
plan. The Board has a goal of slowly building up funds for Capital Improvement 
so that we can make need repairs and improvements without bonding or 
borrowing money. 

• Assistant Operator Mike Willard temporarily supported the JUWD in the role of 
Chief Operator as Marc Maheux had back surgery and physical therapy. Marc 
continued to advise the district in a limited role for over a month. 

•  Testing of water continued throughout the year with excellent results.  We tested 
for lead, nitrates, radium, coliform bacteria and acids. 

• A large loss of water was recorded in April and we finally found an extensive 
break in the service line at the Underhill I D School.  Repairs were complete and 
approximately 15,000 to 20,000 gallons of water per day were saved from going 
into the ground.   Underhill ID School had another break in the service line in  
June and  was required to replace their entire service line. 

• A large leak was also discovered on Maple Ridge Rd in July. A quick fix was 
completed on a cracked pipe feeding the cistern.  Thanks to Ralph Russin 
Excavating for their quick and steady response. 

• The Board adopted a budget for the 2019 FY with a 3.5% increase in rates. 
• The average water use through the year has been about 48,000 gallons per day 

with the exception of two months when leaks and broken pipes were discovered.  
We are presently investigating problems with one of our wells and pumps.  
Repairs have been made to bring pumping capacity up to previously recorded 
levels.  More investigation is continuing on Pump #1 while Pump #2 is producing 
all water being pumped to our three tanks.  

 
Joseph P. O'Brien, President 
Jason Ritter, Trustee 
Stephen Jennings, Trustee 
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UNDERHILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
 
The Underhill Historical Society would like to thank its members and the townsfolk for their 
participation in our events and making them such a success. 
 
The year 2017 resulted in limited progress toward the renovation of the District 5 Schoolhouse. 
The repair of the fire escape on the northeast side of the building was completed. The majority of 
the 23 window sashes have been repaired by local carpenter, Sandy Packard. The classroom on 
the 2nd floor has seen work performed on the removal of the fire damage, rewiring, and new 
sheetrock. Construction on the three exterior walls were delayed due to the lack of interested 
contractors and then by bids that exceeded the allotted amount. This problem has been resolved, 
as local contractor, Pete Czaja, has been selected by the Selectboard to perform the work in 
2018. 
 
2018 work will also include the chimney repair, renovation of the 2nd floor cloakroom, and the 
rebuilding of the stairwell.  Volunteers will repaint the cloakroom, first floor, and window 
frames. 
 
In August of the 2017, the Society hosted a District 5 Schoolhouse Class Reunion for those who 
attended the school. Upwards to twenty students attended the event along with students from 
Underhill I. D., and the remaining one-room schoolhouses. The District 5 School closed in 1951 
as a result of a woodstove fire. The fire brought about construction of the Underhill Central 
School. 
         
2017 also included the continuing of several Society events: 

Ø The Blueberry/ Ice Cream Social in July. 
Ø The Brewer’s Fest in October. 
Ø J. Michael McKnight Lecture Series included talks by Jerry Fox on the 

“Burlington & Lamoille Railroad”, and Scott Tower on “John James Monahan,” 
A Long Time Underhill Town Clerk”. 

 
The 2017 Lucius Jackson Awards were given to Scott Sommers and Scott Tower for their 
contributions to the Town of Underhill. 
 
The Underhill Historical Society meets the second Monday of each month. All are welcome.  
 
UNDERHILL HISTORICAL SOCIETY OFFICERS:       
       President:  Scott H. Tower            Vice Presidents:  Susan Thomas, Connell Gallagher 
       Secretary:  Joanne Johnson           Treasurer:            Carolyn Leighton 
 
FRIENDS OF THE OLD SCHOOLHOUSE STEERING COMMITTEE:    Roger Frey (Chair), 
John Connell, Pete Czaja, Kurt Johnson, Susan Thomas, Scott Tower, Misuk Weaver 
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UNDERHILL – JERICHO FIRE DEPARTMENT, INC. 
Non-Emergency Phone Number: 802-899-4025 

Website www.ujfd.org 

 

The	UJFD	considers	the	FY	16	–	17	year	a	success.		This	year	we	executed	our	mission	
safely	and	under	budget.			

											During	the	year	we	were	able	to	complete	the	evaluation	and	purchase	of	26	new	Self	Contained	Breathing	
Apparatus	(SCBA)	for	our	firefighters.		The	funding	for	this	purchase	was	obtained	via	a	Fire	Act	Grant.		After	
receipt	of	the	SCBA’s	we	had	a	full	training	night	with	the	manufacturer’s	representative	to	familiarize	our	
firefighters	with	the	features	of	the	new	SCBA.		In	the	following	weeks	we	held	hands	on	training.		Following	the	
final	hands	on	training	all	the	new	SCBAs	were	placed	in	service.		We	now	have	units	that	will	keep	our	firefighters	
safe	and	we	comply	with	the	latest	safety	standards.		Included	in	the	grant	were	funds	to	allow	the	department	to	
purchase	an	enclosed	filling	station	that	is	now	NFPA	compliant.		This	unit	allows	the	cylinders	to	be	placed	in	a	
blast	proof	housing	while	filling	them	to	prevent	any	injuries	to	our	firefighters	while	filling	the	cylinders.			

We	also	applied	for	and	received	a	grant	to	purchase	a	new	gear	extractor	and	drier.		The	latest	research	
shows	that	our	protective	gear	holds	the	carcinogens	from	a	fire	and	that	washing	that	gear	immediately	after	a	
fire	is	one	of	the	best	ways	to	protect	our	firefighters	from	the	risks	of	cancer.		After	a	thorough	evaluation	we	
have	chosen	the	units	that	will	serve	our	department	well	and	have	made	the	preparations	for	their	arrival.	

The	department	has	started	to	act	on	the	Fire	Service	Task	Force	recommendations	to	update	our	bylaws	
for	a	modern	501(c3)	organization.		The	work	is	being	accomplished	by	a	committee	of	department	members	and	
is	proceeding.		An	open	item	from	the	Task	Force	report	are	to	work	on	a	new	contract	with	the	towns.		We	hope	
to	start	that	process	in	the	coming	year.	

In	regards	to	the	Rivers	Land,	the	UJFD	is	still	committed	to	working	with	the	Town	of	Jericho	to	meet	the	
objectives	of	both	the	department	and	the	town	in	regards	to	use	of	the	land	and	preservation	of	the	Gateway	to	
Jericho.		We	have	been	working	with	the	town	as	time	allows	to	further	the	process.		It	has	been	slow	going	but	
progress	is	being	made.		

Budget	Report	

	 For	FY	16	–	17	the	UJFD	saw	our	call	volume	remain	the	same	from	the	previous	year.		For	FY	15	–	16	we	
had	320	calls	while	in	FY	16	–	17	we	had	321	calls.		Unfortunately	our	second	full	time	firefighter	Sean	McCann	
departed	the	organization	for	other	endeavors.		Sean	is	still	a	volunteer	member	of	the	department.		We	
completed	the	year	within	our	allocated	budget.		If	anyone	has	questions	regarding	the	UJFD	budget,	please	
contact	us	at	899-4025	or	by	email	at	info@ujfd.org	and	we	will	gladly	discuss	any	questions	you	may	have.	

 The UJFD has produced a much  more detailed report that can be viewed at the department’s website, 
WWW.UJFD.ORG.  Please take a few minutes to review our report and learn abou the UJFD. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Mathew Champlin Chief 
Underhill – Jericho Fire Department 
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UNDERHILL-JERICHO FIRE 
DEPARTMENT INC. 

2016 - 2017 Budget Report
2018 - 2019 Budget Request

BUDGET ACTUAL BUDGET
BUDGET

REQUEST
INCOME: 2016-2017 2016-2017 2017 - 2018 2018 - 2019
UNDERHILL 217,799 217,799 224,989 214,074
JERICHO 326,699 326,699 337,484 321,111
ESSEX RESCUE OVERTIME REIMBURSEMENT 0 417 0
OTHER 0 4,226 0
RENT ESSEX RESCUE 0 30 0
DONATIONS 0 1,209 0
GRANT INCOME 0 180,167
INCOME FROM RESERVES FIREFIGHTER PHYSICALS 2,794
INCOME FROM FULL TIME PAYROLL RESERVE 40,000
TOTAL INCOME $544,498 $730,546 $562,473 $577,979
EXPENSES:
PAID ON CALL STIPENDS 67,600 58,656 63,000 60,000
FULL TIME STAFF

FULL TIME SALARY 71,000 77,332 73,500 104,000

FULL TIME BENEFITS 15,000 7,927 18,000 25,000
FULL TIME UNIFORM 1,953 3,000

EMS SUPPORT 37,990 0 39,800 0
FICA & MEDICARE FULL TIME AND PAID ON CALL STAFF 11,410 10,543 14,000 14,000

LEGAL 300 793 300 500
ACCOUNTING SERVICE 8,000 8,379 9,000 9,000
PROFESSIONAL AUDIT 5,000 10,584 5,500 8,000

INSURANCE
WORKERS COMPENSATION INSURANCE 16,000 19,346 17,000 22,500

INSURANCE AUTO 16,000 14,128 16,000 16,000
INSURANCE, BUILDINGS, EQUIPMENT, LIABILITY 16,000 18,563 16,000 18,000

INSURANCE ACCIDENT / DISABILITY 4,300 3,433 4,500 4,000
HEAT/PHONE/INTERNET/ELECTRICITY/WATER 18,200 16,032 18,000 18,000
VEHICLE MAINTENANCE 24,000 32,435 30,000 30,000

VEHICLE AND EQUIPMENT FUEL 8,500 4,157 7,500 6,500
NFPA ANNUAL PUMP TEST 1,500 1,460 1,550 1,100

EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE 3,000 535 2,500 2,500
NFPA ANNUAL HOSE TESTING 3,500 2,934 3,500 3,500

FIRE EDUCATION/PREVENTION/TRAINING 3,000 3,238 3,000 3,000
STATION MAINTENANCE 14,000 10,761 14,000 16,000
FIREFIGHTER SAFETY EQUIPMENT 13,000 12,764 13,000 13,000

FIREFIGHTER SAFETY EQUIPMENT LOAN PAYMENT(Capital) 9,400 8,843 12,300 0
EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 5,000 1,872 4,000 4,000
NEW EQUIPMENT & HOSE 10,000 7,097 10,000 9,000

DRY HYDRANT INSTALLATION PROGRAM 1,000 0 1,000 500
EXTRICATION & HAZMAT EQUIPMENT 4,000 2,301 3,000 3,000
FIREFIGHTER PERSONAL SAFETY 6,000 3,777 6,000 10,000
ANNUAL AWARDS AND APRECIATION 3,500 3,193 3,500 3,500
MISCELLANEOUS 450 280 450 500
OFFICE EXPENSE 6,000 6,248 6,000 6,250
INSURANCE EXPENSES (BLDG AND TRUCK REPAIRS) 0
GRANT EXPENSES 204,352
CAPITAL EXPENDITURES
CAPITAL EXPENDITURES 100,429
TOTAL EXPENSES: $544,498 $693,844 $562,473 $514,779
TRANSFERS TO RESERVE FUNDS
CAREER SALARY RESERVE 0 36,702 0
CAPITAL FUND 63,200
TOTAL TRANSFERS: $0 $36,702 $0 $63,200
TOTAL BUDGET EXPENSES $544,498 $730,546 $562,473 $577,979
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UNDERHILL-JERICHO 
FIRE DEPARTMENT INC. 

Reserve Account Statement Ending Balance Transactions Ending Balance
As of 6/30/2016 As of 6/30/2017

CAPITAL FUND
CAPITAL FUND $103,278 $22,373 $125,651

PAYROLL RESERVES
PAID ON CALL PAYROLL RESERVE $40,053 $0 $40,053

FULL TIME SALARY RESERVE $37,901 $36,702 $74,603
MISCELLANEOUS RESERVES

NEW EQUIPMENT RESERVE $11,114 $0 $11,114
PRIVATE DONATIONS $8,416 $3,465 $11,881

MEMORIAL PARK $1,577 -$350 $1,227
TRAINING CENTER $3,975 $0 $3,975

FIREFIGHTER PERSONAL SAFETY (PHYSICALS) $2,794 $0 $2,794
CAR SEAT SAFETY $4,930 $0 $4,930

Explanation of changes to reserve accounts:

Capital Fund: $22373 Budgeted transfer amount added

Paid on call Payroll Reserve: No Change

Private Donations Fund: Donations of $3465 dollars 

Memorial Park: Net Expenses of $350 for care of the garden

Full Time Salary Reserve: $36702 transferred underspend

New Equipment Reserve: No Change

Rivers Land Account Statement
Actual Actual 

INCOME: 2015-2016 2016-2017
STARTING CASH BALANCE $47,357 $35,884
RIVERS HOUSE RENTAL $14,308 $14,340
GRAVEL PIT $9,507
MISCELLANEOUS $20 $22
TOTAL INCOME $61,685 $50,246
EXPENSES:
HOUSE REPAIRS $3,512 $277
WELL $0
PERMITS $0
UTILITIES FUEL\ELECTRICITY
PIT CLOSURE BOND $1,950 $1,950
LEGAL $3,220
PROPERTY TAXES $9,445
MISCELLANEOUS $10,894 -$223
TOTAL EXPENSES $25,801 $5,224
CASH BALANCE $35,884 $45,022

LIABILITIES
SECURITY DEPOSIT $2,390 $2,390
TAXES DUE $27,435
LEGAL EXPENSES DUE $14,880
OTHER DUE $74 $297
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UNDERHILL-JERICHO 
FIRE DEPARTMENT INC. 

Reserve Account Statement Ending Balance Transactions Ending Balance
As of 6/30/2016 As of 6/30/2017
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Memorial Park: Net Expenses of $350 for care of the garden
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New Equipment Reserve: No Change
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RIVERS HOUSE RENTAL $14,308 $14,340
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MISCELLANEOUS $20 $22
TOTAL INCOME $61,685 $50,246
EXPENSES:
HOUSE REPAIRS $3,512 $277
WELL $0
PERMITS $0
UTILITIES FUEL\ELECTRICITY
PIT CLOSURE BOND $1,950 $1,950
LEGAL $3,220
PROPERTY TAXES $9,445
MISCELLANEOUS $10,894 -$223
TOTAL EXPENSES $25,801 $5,224
CASH BALANCE $35,884 $45,022
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SECURITY DEPOSIT $2,390 $2,390
TAXES DUE $27,435
LEGAL EXPENSES DUE $14,880
OTHER DUE $74 $297
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115 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT   05633-5201 

 
 

PHONE: (802) 828-2228 
FAX: (802) 828-2424 

STATE OF VERMONT 
HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

 
	

	

Dear	Underhill	friends	and	members	of	the	community,	

	 Last	year	I	was	sworn	in	as	one	of	your	two	State	Representatives	to	the	
Vermont	Legislature.		I	am	now	embarking	on	my	second	year	of	the	Biennium.	My	first	
year	was	an	exciting	time	adjusting	to	the	day	to	day	regimen	and	having	a	chance	to	
delve	into	the	many	issues	facing	Vermont	and	the	challenges	and	opportunities	they	
present	to	Vermonters	and	the	residents	of	Jericho	and	Underhill.	I	was	very	pleased	to	
have	been	appointed	to	the	Natural	Resources	Committee	which	covers	water	
resources,	land	resources,	land	use,	geology,	fish	and	wildlife,	habitat,	air	quality,	
environmental	permitting,	climate	change,	scenery,	solid	waste,	and	toxic	substance	
management.		I	know	that	these	were	and	continue	to	be	areas	of	great	interest	in	our	
district	so	I	encourage	citizens	to	contact	me	with	your	thoughts	and	opinions	on	
pending	legislation.	

	 Clean	water	funding,	toxic	chemical	reforms,	climate	action,	and	healthy	forests	
are	high	on	the	Natural	Resources	committee	agenda	this	year.	The	general	assembly	
more	broadly	will	be	addressing	the	budget,	impacts	of	the	new	tax	bill	out	of	DC,	
educating	our	children	and	the	changing	demographics	of	Vermont,	paid	family	leave,	
minimum	wage,	and	the	clean	water	initiative.	

	 Please	continue	to	stay	in	touch	with	me	about	issues	of	concern	to	you.	I	look	
forward	to	seeing	you	and	talking	with	you	at	Town	Meeting.	Rep.	George	Till	and	I	also	
invite	you	to	meet	us	at	the	Deborah	Rawson	Library	on	January	11th,	February	8th,	
March	15th,	April	12th	and	May	10th	from	6:30-8:00pm.	Feel	free	to	contact	me	any	time	
via	email	at	tsquirre@sover.net	or	tsquirrell@leg.state.vt.us		,	call	me	at	899-2382	or	
write	to	me	at	PO	Box	128,	Underhill	Center	05490.		

	 Thank	you	for	the	opportunity	to	serve	you.	

                Trevor J Squirrell 
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John	R.	Alberghini,	Superintendent	of	Schools	
Smilie	Memorial	School,	Jericho	Elementary	School,	Richmond	Elementary	School,	Underhill	ID	Elementary	School,	Underhill	Central	School	

Browns	River	Middle	School,	Camels	Hump	Middle	School,	Mt.	Mansfield	Union	High	School 

January 12, 2018 
 
 

Mount Mansfield Modified Union School District Annual Report 
 

 
The Mount Mansfield Modified Union School District (MMMUSD) Annual Report will be 
available February 12, 2018.  The report will include a proposed 2018-19 school district budget, tax 
rate information, Chittenden East Supervisory Union expenses and a review of accomplishments 
and assessment results for Mount Mansfield Modified Union’s eight schools: 

• Smilie Memorial School (PK-4) 
• Jericho Elementary School (K-4) 
• Richmond Elementary School (PK-4) 
• Underhill ID Elementary School (PK-4) 
• Underhill Central School (K-4) 
• Browns River Middle School (5-8) 
• Camels Hump Middle School (5-8) 
• Mt. Mansfield Union High School (9-12)  

 
The MMMUSD/CESU Annual Report can be found at your local town office, public school, Chittenden 
East Central Office or online at www.cesuvt.org.  Upon request, a printed copy will be mailed to you by 
calling 434-2128. 
 
If you have questions, please contact the MMMUSD/CESU Central Office at 434-2128 or by email 
at cesu.office@cesuvt.org. 
  

 

FY16 School District Audits 
To view the following audits go to:  http://go.cesuvt.org/auditsfy17 

 
6/30/17 Chittenden East SU Audit Report & Financial Statements 

6/30/17 Mt. Mansfield Modified Union SD Audit Report & Financial Statements 
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Barbara Nason, Principal 
 

Underhill Central School students, families and staff 
celebrate achievement and accomplishments with 
pride. Our young scholars are developing the 
attributes for lifelong learning, and applying the 
characteristics of leadership as the foundation for 
academic achievement. Teachers specifically 

integrate social, 
emotional learning, 
mindfulness  
techniques and the 
practices of 
Responsive Classroom 
with core academic 
instruction. Providing 
learning opportunities 
in support of the whole 
child theory is our 
priority. Taking this 
notion one step further, 
is the first & second 
grade “Nature Cats” 
team directed by Mrs. 
Nancy Jones and Mrs. 

Heather Ferreira who are adapting and aligning the 
current MMMUSD curriculum to include outdoor 
learning. Families and students have been highly 
engaged in support of this program and student 
satisfaction, engagement and joy in learning have 
been clearly evident. Kindergarten through fourth 
grade teachers guide students to contribute to the 
school community, through the school wide theme: 
“In a World Where You Can Be Anything Be Kind.” 
This year the theme has set the stage for 
emphasizing the attributes of respect, responsibility 
and cooperation. Students have developed 
community service projects with teacher and parent 
support, as well as each classroom works together 
to present a monthly all school morning meeting. 
New this year a group of 3rd and 4th grade girls 
requested to begin a female choral group, under the 
direction of music teacher Mrs. Gallaspie. Students 
are effective citizens at UCS. 
 
Our young scholars are engaged and active 
thinkers. Teachers encourage students to 
confidently assert  

predictions, opinions and ideas while collaborating 
on assignments, demonstrating teamwork and 
applying strategic thinking. UCS teachers participate 
monthly in data teams examining student progress 
and determining next steps for instruction. Small 
group lessons, academic intervention, and 
educational support team plans, are all examples of 
how teachers individualize instruction to meet every 
child’s academic level. UCS educators serve on  
district curriculum committees, as well as participate 
regularly in staff development through lab site days 
or specific unit workshops. In addition, UCS and UID 
educators meet monthly to collaborate on essential 

instructional topics. This 
forms the basis for a 
thriving, positive and 
productive school culture. 
UCS young scholars have 
demonstrated many 
accomplishments on 

standardized assessments listed in this report, most 
notably is 82% of fourth grade students 2016-17, 
met the standard for science at proficient or 

proficient with distinction. For many years a 
dedicated and well educated teaching staff has 
guided the achievement and success for students 
attending Underhill Central.   
  
 

Underhill Central School 

Grades: K-4 
Total Faculty:  13 
Classroom Teacher FTE:  5 
# ESP Staff:  8 
# Students K-4:  97 
# PreK Partnerships:  38 
K-4 Classroom Teacher Ratio:  19.4 
Student Assessment Results Link:                       
http://go.cesuvt.org/ucsassessments  
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David Wells, Principal 
  
 
As the principal of Underhill ID 

Elementary School, I am proud to share the 
accomplishments of our teachers and students.  We 
welcomed two new teachers to our school with Sara 
Baer-Farrell teaching our kindergarten class and 
Abigail Bernier teaching our third grade class.  Both 
Sara and Abigail had previously worked in CESU 
and have been wonderful additions to our teaching 
staff.  Heather Scandale has also joined us as our 
long-term substitute for guidance this year.   
  
All of the teachers at Underhill ID are working to fully 
implement Readers and Writers Workshop.  The 
volume of reading and writing going on in our 
classrooms has increased substantially.   
  
We have partnered with Underhill Central School for 
our professional development work in literacy.  It is a 
great benefit for our teachers to share ideas and 
strategies with their same grade colleagues from 

another school.  We 
also partnered with 
Underhill Central to 
expand the capacity 
of our student 
support systems 
with a focus on 
resilience and 
supporting students 
who experience 
stress in their lives. 

  
I am also proud to share just a few of the additional 
accomplishments of our school community.  We had 
another successful holiday giving campaign with our 
craft fair and donations raising $1,003 to support a 
local family in need of 
assistance.  Service to 
the community has 
been an ongoing 
theme for many of our 
classrooms.  A few 
examples are our third 
grade class supporting 

the Chittenden County Humane 
Society throughout the year and 
our fourth grade class working with 
guidance counselor, Heather 
Scandale, to support causes such 
as the Committee on Temporary 
Shelter.   
 
Our students learn so many 
important communication and 
organizational skills through this 
work while they also learn to think 
of others.  We are proud of our school and welcome 
community members to visit and see all of the 
learning going on at Underhill ID.   
  

 

Underhill ID Elementary School 

Grades:  PreK–4 
Total Faculty:  11 
K-4 Classroom Teacher FTE:  5 
# ESP Staff:  10 
# Students PreK-4:  120 
# PreK Partnerships:  28 
K-4 Classroom Teacher Ratio: 19.2 
Student Assessment Results Link:   
http://go.cesuvt.org/idassessments 
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         Kevin Hamilton,           Elaine Archambault, 

Principal          Assistant Principal 
 
Technology:  All Browns River Middle School 
students continue to have access to their own 
personal laptops.  We are currently using 
Chromebooks. Students are continuing to move 
towards Cloud-based applications that will better 

prepare them for 
their future in the 
21st century.   
7th and 8th grade 
students are 
allowed to take 
devices home to 
complete 

assignments and to manage their workload.  5th and 
6th grade students use their devices during the 
school day.  Students are using the Schoology 
learning management system to organize their work 
and to receive feedback from their teachers. 
 
Personalized Learning Plans (PLPs): The 
PLP process was introduced to our 7th and 8th 
grade students in the fall of 2015.  Students will 
continue to use the PLP for exploring life and career 
options while still in school.  This year 7th grade 
students will be exploring their core values and 
writing goals for their 8th grade year at BRMS.   8th 
Grade students will use the PLP process to explore 
different careers and write goals pertaining to their 
academics and co-curricular activities as they 
prepare for the transition to MMU. 
 
Facilities:  BRMS/UID 
completed the long 
awaited parking lot 
upgrade in the summer 
of 2017. The new 
configuration has greatly 
improved the traffic flow 
and safety for students 
and parents of both schools.   
  

Team EVOLVE:  In the second 
year at BRMS, the former 
Mansfield Academy Program has 
had a successful 
transition.  Students are able to 
fully utilize the BRMS staff and 
facilities.  Many students have 
successfully transitioned into the 
mainstream classes during the 
school day.    
 
Delayed Starts:  BRMS 
staff have continued to 
benefit greatly from the 
additional professional 
development time built 
into the district 
calendar.  Teachers have 
been using the time to 
work toward the 
implementation of Reading Workshop, professional 
development with the Connected Math Program and 
plan for the implementation of PLP’s.  Para-
educators have been receiving training in technology 
and resiliency training with Dr. Joelle Van Lent. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

	

Browns River Middle School 

Grades: 5-8  
Total Faculty:  36 
Classroom Teacher FTE:  20.0 
# ESP Staff:  31 
# Students:  407 
Student/Classroom Teacher Ratio:  20.4 
Student Assessment Results Link: 
http://go.cesuvt.org/brmsassessment  
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   Michael Weston,              Richard Wright, 
        Principal                  Assistant Principal 
 
This past year at Mt. Mansfield Union High School 
has been one of implementation and reflection. The 
Class of 2019 will be the first class to graduate with 
a Personal Learning Plan (PLP) and the Class of 
2020 will be the first to graduate with Proficiency 
Based Graduation Requirements (PBGR). We have 
been putting to use the structures, systems, lesson 
plans, and assessment strategies that we have 
developed to implement PLPs & PBGRs. We also 

have been 
reflecting on our 
work to see if it 
led to student 
outcomes that 
we had hoped 
for and how to 
improve upon 
these outcomes 
regardless if the 
outcomes were 
desired or not. 

This reflective work has allowed the faculty to step 
back and examine a “traditional” high school 
education with a critical eye. We believe the work we 
are doing now and in the future is going to lead to 
graduates of Mt. Mansfield Union High School 
experiencing success in their initial endeavors after 
graduation and help them become Effective 
Engaged Citizens who are prepared to move their 
communities forward now and in the future. 
 
The 2016-2017 school year also contained much 
student success for MMUHS. On June 17th the 
Fiftieth Commencement Ceremony was held for Mt. 
Mansfield Union High School at The University of 
Vermont. The Class of 2017 had two hundred and 
seven graduates, of these, sixty-four percent went 
on to pursue higher education. We had fifteen 
Summa Cum Laude graduates, the most ever.  To 
graduate with this distinction, students must have a 
4.05 or higher grade point average. Also, eighty-
eight percent of our students who took AP Exams 
received a score of 3 or higher; this compares to a 

Vermont average of sixty-nine percent, and a global 
average of sixty-one percent.  Our students shine 
outside of the classroom as well. The MMU Dance 

team were state champions in Hip-Hop and Jazz.  
Over twenty students were members of the New 
England Music Festival Band and Chorus. MMUHS 
also plays an active role in supporting community 
events.  It is not hard to find a MMU student giving 
their time to support great causes in and out of our 
local community. 
 
If you have any question or feedback for our school, 
please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Mt. Mansfield Union High School 

Grades:  9-12 
Total Faculty:  63 
Classroom Teacher FTE:  44.2 
# ESP Staff:  64 
# Students: 797 
Student/Teacher Ratio: 18.1 
Student Assessment Results Link: 
http://go.cesuvt.org/MMUAssessments	 
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